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Dear brothers and sisters in Christ, 
   Today as I sit coming back from the ELCA National Youth Gathering I 
cannot seem to get this image out of my head. We, being those gathered in 
Detroit, were referred to as a Skittles Explosion. This was due to the bright 
colored shirts that the 30,000 gathered were wearing each day as they 
embarked on days focusing on how we Rise Up Together through 
Proclaiming Community, Story, and Justice in the world. Now, it may have 
just been those who gathered that were called a Skittles Explosion, but I 
believe it is much more than just the 30,000 present at the 2015 gathering in 
Detroit. 

   As the photo says, ñHow do you spot a Lutheran?ò, in Detroit for 4 days it may have been by the Skittles 
Explosion, but canôt we say now that the gathering is done that we are recognized still by the Skittles 
Explosion. Those 4 days may have been a huge gathering of Lutheran young people and adults where 
they learned, grew, and were filled with Godôs Spirit, but it did not end on Sunday, July 19, 2015. Rather, 
these young people and adults (the Skittles Explosion) now come back to places all across the country 
and globe not just filled with Godôs Spirit, but also overflowing with excitement and initiative to do Godôs 
work by Proclaiming Community, Story, and Justice in their own settings. We here at Faith have some of 
that, Skittles Explosion returning to our midst. We now have the chance to engage in the next explosion of 
Skittles that will be across the globe as all these individuals return home. So how do you spot a Lutheran, 
it may be by a Skittles Explosion, but it is an explosion much bigger than we can comprehend. 
   I encourage you to engage our youth and adults who spent 4 days Rising Up Together with other 
Lutherans to find out what they experienced and to become part of the next wave of the Skittles 
Explosion. I could spend all day telling you how Godôs Spirit was working in that place and how it comes 
home with me now.  
   Alas, I will share just a few snap shots with you. Proclaiming Community and Justice is sometimes just 
as much about being present and showing Godôs love to all people you meet than it is about words. 
Throughout my time in Detroit I lost track of the number of conversations where strangers or I should say 
brothers and sisters in Christ walked along side of us on the side walk or called out the windows of cars 
saying, ñThank You! Thank you for all you have done and are doing for my city.ò Along with this, the media 
coverage was extensive, but one quote from Cheryl Pressley that I believe captures some of what 
happened is this. ñThe ELCA didnôt come to save Detroit, but came to experience Detroit and spread the 
word about what a great city it is.ò Then when it comes to Proclaiming Story, I was overcome with the 
Spirit when it came to closing worship after I had received Holy Communion and a high school youth 
looked me in the eyes, anointed my head with oil in the shape of the cross and said, ñChild of God, You 
are sent to bring hope.ò This is the story that we all have been called and equipped to do, and have that 
youth a perfect stranger remind me that this is my call and all of our calls was powerful beyond compare. I 
may be just one person, but if we all go out working towards bringing hope think of the impact and change 
that God can do through us. The Skittles Explosion will spread even further!  
   Therefore, even if you were not in Detroit, you now have the chance to engage those who were and join 
in the Skittles Explosion here as we remember that we all are Godôs children sent to bring hope to a 
hurting world.  
   May Godôs Spirit continue to stir in us all. So the answer to, ñHow do you spot a Lutheran?ò is: they are 
the ones that Rise Up Together to Proclaim Community, Story and Justice to the world. 
Blessings, 
Pastor Nicole 
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Senior Christians will meet Tuesday, August 18 at 
9:00 a.m. at Four Seasons. 

IN THE 

LIFE OF 

FAITH  

The New Shoes Gospel Quartet will share their 

music with us on Sunday, August 23 at the 

9:00 am service. This group comes from Iowa 

and Nebraska and will be participating in the 

Voices of Peace Gospel Fest in Hilbert on                     

August 21 and 22. The name New Shoes comes 

from Romans 10:15, ñHow beautiful are the feet of those 

who bring good news.ò  

(Voices of Peace Gospel Fest flyers are available on 

the stewardship cabinet for your viewing.) 

HAROLD 

JEANNE DEB 

RICK 

August StewardshipðSchool Kits 

(4) 70 sheet notebooks of wide or college ruled paper  

      8 x 10 1/2ò, no loose leaf paper 

(1) 30 cm ruler or a ruler with centimeters on one side  

       and inches on the other     

(1) pencil sharpener  

(5) unsharpened #2 pencils (no mechanical) 

(1) box of 16 or 24 crayons 

(5) black or blue ballpoint pens (no gel or click pens) 

(1) blunt scissors 

(1) 2 1/2ò eraser 

(1) sturdy 14ò x 17ò drawstring backpack style cloth bag  

      with shoulder straps (no standard backpacks) 
 
Sewing directions/material are in the cabinet on the stage.  
Please help sew some bags, or ask someone you know to 
sew these for us. Items donated should be placed inside 
the FLCW stewardship cabinet across from the church 
office. 

The arbor and fencing are up on the lot 
across from church!  It is a work in          
progress, but soon you will be able to sit 
under the arbor, read a book or rest from 
your walk. 
 

Donõt forget to check out the Little Free                   
Library!  Take a book and return a book.             
Sit for awhile on the bench and enjoy. 
 
The Valders Garden Club would like to 
thank the many of you who gave donations from our plant 
and bake sales to make this possible. (No money was taken 
from church funds to pay for this.) We would also like to 
thank the volunteers who helped put this up and to the    
Valders Girl Scouts for the library (the Garden Club                
sponsored them.)   
 
If you are interested in joining the Garden Club or finding 
out more information about it, you can contact Christine in 
the church office.  New members are always welcome! 


